
GOVERNMENT OF SIKKIM

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
Gangtok : July 13th 1972

The Secretary
The Institution of Engineers (India) 
8 Gokhale Road
Calcutta – 20

Dear Sir,

Please refer to your letter No. BCT/158 dated 3.7.1972.

In this connection we generally follow the recognition granted by the Government of India to the 

engineering degrees in India as their equivalent and certainly A.M.I.E. passed candidates can apply equally as 

B.E. Degree passed candidates for the posts in Sikkim.

Yours faithfully,
Sd/-

Chief Engineer Sikkim,
Public Works Department 

GOVERNMENT OF MADRAS

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 

Dated 3rd March 1949

G.O. NO. 755 P.W

Read – the following papers :-
1. From the Chief Engineer (Irrigation) General Branch  dated 8th July 1948, No. 465 E2/48-13.
2. Letter from the Madras Public Service Commission, dated 9th October 1948, No. 4424 C1/48-2.

Order – No. 755 P.W. dated the 3rd March 1949

His Excellency the Governor of Madras directs that the AMIE (Ind.) to be awarded after 1st 

November 1949 in accordance with the revised syllabus prescribed by the Institution of Engineers (India), be 

deemed as equivalent to the B.E. Degree of a University in the province.

2. His Excellency the Governor also accepts the recommendation of the Chief Engineer (Irrigation) 

General branch that in respect of appointments in the Madras Engineering Service and the Madras 

Engineering Subordinate Service, the holders of the A.M. I. E. (Ind) qualification should be appointed only 

when suitable B.E.s (Civil or Mechanical) are not available.

(By order of His Excellency the Governor)
Sd/-

 R. PRASAD
Deputy Secretary to Government
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